
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
(CALLING IN) 

DATE 8 NOVEMBER 2010 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS GALVIN (CHAIR), MERRETT 
(VICE-CHAIR), FIRTH, ALEXANDER, SIMPSON-
LAING, TAYLOR, ASPDEN (SUBSTITUTE) AND 
HOLVEY (SUBSTITUTE) 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS ORRELL AND WAUDBY 

IN ATTENDANCE COUNCILLORS HEALEY, CRISP AND B WATSON 

 
11. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
Members were invited to declare at this point in the meeting any personal 
or prejudicial interests they might have in the business on the agenda.  No 
interests were declared. 
 

12. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak at the 
meeting under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme. 
 

13. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Scrutiny Management Committee 

(Calling-in) meeting held on 27 September 2010 be approved 
and signed by the Chair as a correct record. 

 
14. CALLED-IN ITEM: COMMUNITY STADIUM - UPDATE REPORT  

 
Members received a report which asked them to consider the decisions 
made by the Executive on 19 October 2010 in relation to proposals for the 
provision of the commercial and community components of the Community 
Stadium project and a new governance structure to manage the project. 
  
Details of the Executive’s decision were attached as Annex A to the report.  
The original report to the Executive was attached as Annex B.  The 
decisions had been called in by Cllrs Gillies, Healey and Watt, on the 
grounds that: 
 
“The decision made by the Executive does not take the project forward, 
because without information on the status of the enabling development 
and an updated funding position there can be no meaningful choices made 
regarding the sporting, commercial and community provisions of this 
project.” 
 



Members were asked to decide whether to confirm the decisions of the 
Executive (Option A) or to refer them back to the Executive for re-
consideration (Option B) 
  
Cllr Healey addressed the Committee on behalf of the Calling-In Members, 
expanding upon their concerns regarding the financial viability of the 
project.  He asked that the matter be referred back to the Executive with a 
recommendation that they request a further report, presenting a clear 
financial update. 
 
In response to questions from Members, Officers confirmed that the likely 
overall cost of the project had been set out in previous reports.  Detailed 
costings would depend upon the extent of the community facilities to be 
provided, which in turn was dependent on the commercial aspect of the 
project.  These matters were still under discussion. 
 
Following a full debate, it was 
 
RESOLVED: That Option A be approved and the original decisions of the 

Executive on this item be confirmed. 
 
REASON: In accordance with constitutional requirements for called-in 

matters, and because it is considered that referring the 
matter back to the Executive would serve no useful purpose 
and would only delay the progress of the project.  

 
 
 
 
J Galvin, Chair 
[The meeting started at 5.00 pm and finished at 5.15 pm]. 
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